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Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

September 30, 2021, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.  

ASSEMBLY 

MEMBERS:  Tom Marshall, Don Revane, Allan Dube 

 

1.0 Visitors:  

 

2.0 Minutes: Revane moved to approve September 23, 2021 minutes, Marshall second all voted 

in favor.  

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

October 5, 2021, Planning Board meeting 6:30 pm Town Hall  

 

October 7, 2021, Selectmen meeting 9:00 am – 4:00 pm at the Town Hall; 7:00 pm evening 

meeting, Town Hall.  

 

October 13, 2021, Park & Rec meeting 6:00 pm Town Hall 

 

October 15, 2021, Planning Board work session 9:00 am Town Hall, (Land Use Ordinance 

review).  

 

October 26, 2021, Cemetery Trustee meeting Town Hall 

 

October 20, 2021. Conservation Commission meeting 7:00 pm Town Hall 

 

 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW!  

 
Oct 2– TAKE OUT Lasagna Supper. Pick up at Camp Morgan Lodge between 5 PM and 6:30 PM; 
sponsored by the Washington Congregational Church. Menu includes meat or vegetarian lasagna, green 
tossed salad, garlic bread, and giant chocolate chip cookie. Adults - $8; children - $4. Reservations must 
be made in advance by calling Sue at 495-0096 or emailing your reservation request to 
shofstet@hotmail.com. 
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TOWN MAPPING 

 

Thanks to resident Mark Florence we now have updated town maps. 

 

The information contained is useful for all town departments and is available to the public and 

can be downloaded @ (lots.washingtonnh.online).  

 

Questions/suggestions can be sent to mflo999@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

We are going PAPERLESS! 

If you would like to receive your tax bill thru email and not have to 

worry about getting a paper one in the mail, 

PLEASE give us your email address. 

Once we enter your email address, you will get a 

confirmation email. Just click on it and accept it to verify 

and you are done. BUT please note once you set up the email 

you will NO LONGER get a paper tax bill. You can cancel this 

at any time and go back to paper! 

Thanks for your cooperation. 

This will save over $2,000.00 a year on postage alone! 

Thanks again, 

Sandy & Meghan 

603-495-3667 / seccard@washingtonnh.org / mrobicheau@washingtonnh.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mflo999@gmail.com
mailto:603-495-3667%20/%20seccard@washingtonnh.org
mailto:mrobicheau@washingtonnh.org
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Household Hazardous Waste 2021 Collection Days 

October 2, Lebanon High School 

(Free to Washington Residents) 
 

 

 

 

 

COVID -19 VACCINE 

 

For information and scheduling a time and place to get vaccinated for COVID-19 

Please visit the website below for New Hampshire Residents: https://www.vaccines.nh.gov 
   

To all residents and visitors from the Selectmen: Masks are required in all 

Washington public buildings. 

NH https://www.nh.gov/covid19/resources-guidance 

 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

 

 

3.1 Ray Britton Jr., Tm. # 14-512 requesting a building permit to construct a 10 X 10 storage 

shed, with a 6 X 10 deck. Tabled for LUO violation.  

 

3.2 Christine Piatt, John Piatt, Tm. # 11-36 requesting a building permit to construct a 28 X 40’ 

garage. Dube moved to approve the building permit Revane second all voted in favor. Permit # 

60-21 

 

3.3 Roy, Lynne Cayer, Tm. # 14-333 requesting a building permit to construct a 28 X 36’ house 

with a 328 sq. Ft. deck and a 256 sq. Ft. shed. Marshall Moved to approve the building permit 

Revane second all voted in favor. Permit # 61-21 

 

3.4 Tom, Terie McGovern, Tm. # 25-53 requesting a building permit to construct a 20 X 10’ 

deck and replace existing stairs. Dube moved to approve the building permit Marshall second all 

voted in favor. Permit # 59-21 

 

3.5 Wayne Chasse, Tm. # 14-432 requesting a building permit to construct a 30 X 30’ garage. 

Marshall moved to approve the building permit with a vote of 3-0 from the Zoning Board of 

Adjustment allowing a 16’ variance from the road frontage and a 20’ variance from the sideline 

(Mann). Also with the condition of the removal of two existing sheds and stone that is located on 

the South East Corner of the property. Dube second all voted in favor. Permit # 58-21.  

 

https://www.vaccines.nh.gov/
https://www.nh.gov/covid19/resources-guidance
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3.6 Patricia Fillio, Tm. # 25-90 requesting a building permit to reconstruct a 30 X 48’ two-story 

house. Tabled. 

 

 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

 

4.1 Property owner reviewed building plan.  

 

4.2 Revane witnessed a perc test on Halfmoon Pond Rd.  

 

4.3 Revane met ENE systems regarding the Town Hall boilers and propane use.  

 

  

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

 

5.1 Ed Thayer 

 

5.1.1 Update on truck repairs 

 

5.1.2 Discussed the town’s portion of cost, Re: Dam on East Washington Road  

 

5.1.3 DeFosse updated Thayer with the new window tags for use at the Transfer Station.  

 

5.1.4 Lempster Mountain Road paving and shoulder work to be done over the next week. 

 

 

 

6.0 Public 

 

 

 

7.0 COMMUNICATION RECEIVED: 

7.1West Central Behavioral Health respectfully requests the Town of Washington’s support of $ 

1,500.00 for the ensuing year 2022. Tabled for consideration.  

7.2 Shawn Atkins, (Fire Chief) provided the activity logs 9/17/21 – 9/23/2021 and 9/23 -09/30. 

Also, monthly service calls for September 2021. 

7.3 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Construction of Individual 

Sewage Disposal Systems (ISDS). Tm. #’s 9-24, 24-142, and 24-141. 

7.4 NH Division of Public Health Services, Re: Millen Pond-East Washington analytical water 

sample results. 

7.5 Mike Grunwald, Re: Senior Activities Monthly Financial Log 2021.  
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7.6 Sullivan County Nutrition Services, Re: asking for the Town’s support of $ 3,450.00 for the 

ensuing, 2022. Tabled for consideration.  

7.7 Property Transfer Survey, Tm. # 8-39 

7.8 The New Hampshire Community Rights Network Presents: How to Protect Your 

Community.  

7.9 Ferwerda Mapping, CC: Town of Washington (Revised NHDES Shoreland Permit 2020-

02926). Tm. # 10-21.  

7.10 Citizen Road Signage Request Form, Re: Washington Drive. Forward to Chief Murdough.  

7.11 Jim Crandall, (Vision Committee) emailed information about his Meeting with Anthony 

Costello (A.C. Engineer), that no decisions were made regarding parking and roadways.   

7.12 Nan Schwartz, (planning board), provided the Board of Selectmen and all Departments with 

the Capital Improvement Projects for 2022-2027. Response requested by October 15, 2021.  

7.13 Wetlands Permit-By-Notification (PBN) Tm. # 24-59. 

7.14 Email from Tiffany Stafford, Washington Elementary, Re Fall Fun Day, DeFosse to 

respond.  

7.15 Letter to Selectmen regarding Bailey Road and Juniper Drive flood repair.   

 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:  

 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 

9.1 Marshall moved to approve the Survey and Hydrologic Modeling Proposal (Robinson Pond 

Dam) and for Revane to sign on behalf of the board. Dube second all voted in favor.  

 

10.0 EXPENDITURES: 

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks for $ 8, 419.25 and vendor checks for  

$ 28,954.96 for the week of October 2, 2021. 

 

 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT: 

11.1 Revane moved to adjourn at 7:36 pm and Marshall second. All voted in favor. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Deborah DeFosse 
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